
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  02.05.23
5.1  APOLOGIES
None.
5.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Chairman), Steffan Chambers (Vice Chairman), John Ceri Evans, Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Williams, Edward Griffiths, Jennifer Yuill, Denise Stone, Nia Rees, William Hooban, Evan Owen and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council) 
5.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman welcomed Cllr. Jennifer Yuill to her first Council meeting and wished her all the best.
On behalf of the Council the Clerk wished Gwenno Edwards, daughter of the Chairman who will represent Meirionnydd at the Urdd National Eisteddfod in Llandovery all the best in the recitation for year 3 and 4.
5.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on April 4th 2023 were found to be correct. 
5.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 4.9 (J) The Clerk reported that although the notice of a vacancy in Llanddwywe Ward had expired on the 21st of last month she had heard nothing from the Electoral Officer in Caernarfon although she had sent him two emails regarding the matter. The Clerk further reported that she contacted the Electoral Officer today and was informed that no name had been received for this vacant seat and so the Council will now have the right to co-opt a member onto the Council. The Clerk declared that she has received copies of these notices and will place them in both noticeboards tomorrow and the deadline to receive names will be the 22nd of this month.
5.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Denise Stone declared an interest in the planning application for land near Pentre Uchaf, Dyffryn Ardudwy and she signed a Personal Declaration of Interest Form.
5.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  Throughout April I have been meeting with department heads regarding staff shortages in the NHS and Social Services and the effect that it is having on Gwynedd residents, especially in rural areas.Huw Dylan Owen, Gwynedd Director of Social Services nor the Gwynedd Chief Executive were not informed of the sudden closure of the wards at Tywyn Hospital and how patients were to be moved to Dolgellau Hospital. As it turned out Gwynedd social services helped move most of the patients home and provided home care. Dolgellau Hospital now has bed shortages, but the NHS are to look into opening the RP Jones ward and old EMI ward for paients. Doctors shortages in Barmouth have had an effect on residents in Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont especially with the need to have a doctors signature for repeat prescriptions Lots of people have moved from the Barmouth Surgery and have registered with the Harlech Surgery. A Former councillor who was injured at the community garden scheme was told that an ambulance was not available for 5 hours. Staff from Smithy Garage with first aid experience helped to get her up and made her comfortable until the ambulance arrived 4 hours later. This example has prompted Huw Dylan Owen of Gwynedd to bring out a falls protocol, but it has to be sanctioned by the Wales Ambulance Trust and WAST have not replied as yet. Everyone appreciated how hard the NHS front line staff work, but unless the NHS and Social Services work together the situation will get worse. We are very dependant on our District Nurses and they are doing an excellent job, even helping out in the Tywyn area. 90% of my council work now involves the NHS.
I have managed to get the Housing Waiting Lists for Dyffryn Ardudwy. I have questioned some stats especially the 3 and 4 bedroomed bungalows, as I am not aware of any locally.
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Here is the information for you below. People could appear in more than 1 category as they can choose multiple choices.

	 
	1 bed
	2 bed
	3 bed
	4 bed
	5+ bed

	Byngalo
	32
	40
	11
	5
	 

	Ty
	29
	45
	27
	11
	1

	Fflat 
	29
	27
	6
	3
	 

	Maisonette
	22
	19
	6
	2
	 


The care and housing meeting dealt with  autism and dementia, a growing problem for the area due to the shortage of nursing beds locally. The dementia units at Barmouth and Llan Ffestiniog have not yet opened due to staffing problems. Gwynedd has appointed specialist teams to deal with autism and dementia and we are leading the way in Wales. I represented Gwynedd at the joint meeting of Betsi, Hywel Dda and Powys Health Boards and our problems in Gwynedd seemed to be greater than other areas. The Wellbeing of Gwynedd staff now includes county councillors and advice is available on all aspects of a councillors work, including not making personal details available.

I am meeting with Transport for Wales officials shortly to try to solve the problems with replacement buses when the line closes in the autumn. The line will close on 2 September until December and will not re-open for half term. There are also plans for a shuttle train service between Harlech and Pwllheli being considered, no details as yet.

There is a lot of information on the Gwynedd Council web site, such as adopting an age friendly Gwynedd and assistance for businesses. Problems can also be reported on the Gwynedd web-site such as street lighting, missed bin collections etc. I am available on 01341 242758 or CynghoryddErylJones-Williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com

5.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Construction of a special adapted bungalow and a two-storey dwelling - Land near Pentre Uchaf, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/646) 

Oppose this application due to concerns about impact on residents already there and also not enough information on the plans. This development will reduce the number of houses the applicant has declared they are going to build on this site and there will also be a shortage of on-site parking.
The Clerk reported that she had included the above planning application together with the comments sent by the Council last month because she had received an email from the National Park which included the agent's response to the objection and requesting further comments from the Council on this. They agreed to respond by stating that the Council was concerned that only two houses were going to be built and they supported to build four normal size houses instead of two large houses. Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams did not take part in this conversation.
5.9  MATTERS ARISING
A   Election of Officers for the year 2023/24:-
Chairman:- Cllr. Steffan Chambers
Vice Chairman:- Cllr. Nia Rees
Elin Humphries Committee:- Cllr. Edward Griffiths

Planning sub committee:- Full Council

Finance sub committee:- Full Council

Cemetery sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams and  Sion Ifor Williams

Benches sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams and William Hooban
Car park sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Edward Griffiths and John Ceri Evans

Play Park sub-committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Sian Edwards, Edward Williams and William Hooban

One Voice Wales:-  Chairman and Vice Chairman
Public footpaths:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams, Sian Edwards & Jennifer Yuill
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Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure:- Cllr. Denise Stone
Village hall committee:- Cllrs.Denise Stone and Edward Griffiths
Primary School Governor:- Cllr. Sian Edwards

On behalf of the Council Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams thanked the retiring Chairman for all the hard work she did for the Council over the past two years.
B   Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £2,163.67 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £1,570.33 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
C   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that there was nothing further to discuss about the above Group since the last Council meeting but there had been little response to the questionnaire and so a decision had been taken to print some and distribute them in local shops in the village. It was reported that the questionnaire was up on the Primary School’s webpage . It was agreed to pay the Barmouth Printers invoice for printing the questionnaires immediately when the Treasurer had received it.
D   Village Hall
The Clerk reported that she had received copies of the minutes of the meeting of the above committee and had forwarded them to all Members. It was made known that a meeting of the village hall committee will be held on the 4th of this month at 4.00 p.m.
E   Develop Car Park
It was agreed that Cllr. Edward Williams would forward a developer’s details to the Clerk and also the Clerk to contact Tywyn Construction and Jones Construction about the development of this car park. Also it was agreed to speak with Mr. Martin Howie to see if he was interested in taking on this work.
F   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that she had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and she reported as follows - that the bus shelter at Talybont was fine but the lander needed attention, the bus shelter on Ystymgwern Road was fine and the one near Ty Cerrig. Penybont Garden was fine but moss was a problem and she had been told by Mr. Gareth John Williams that he would deal with this matter, Morlo Park was fine. The  play park was fine but the mats under the swings needed attention and Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to deal with this issue.  The public cemetery was tidy, Llanddwywe cemetery was fine but needed cutting and Llanenddwyn cemetery was tidy. Cllr. Jennifer Yuill agreed to do the inspection next month with Cllr. Sian Edwards.
G   Play Park
Cllr. William Hooban reported that he had found various items along with prices that would suit the above park. It was agreed that a play park sub-committee be set up and the Chairman, Vice Chairman and Cllrs. Sian Edwards, Edward Williams and William Hooban agreed to be on this and that they met to see what was needed in the play park and get at least three different quotes for the equipment they choose and then reported back to the Council.
H   Council’s Website
It was agreed that there was a need to have someone to look after the Council’s website and also to look after the hybrid material in the hall and Cllr. Steffan Chambers said that he had asked a local person to see if he would be interested in doing this work but had not heard anything back. It was agreed that the Chairman and Cllr. William Hooban go to meet Mr. Mike Tregenza about this website and Cllr. Evan Owen stated if no one was willing to look after it he would do the work.
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I   Public Benches
It was agreed that the bench by Bro Enddwyn needed repairing and Cllr. Nia Rees agreed to deal with this matter. It was reported that the other benches around the area look fine.
J   HAL
It was reported that a meeting had been held between Board members of the above and representatives of the Town and Community Councils of the area on the 27th of last month. Cllr. Steffan Chambers, Nia Rees and Denise Stone attended this meeting on behalf of this Council and it was reported that it had been a very fruitful meeting and that Council Members from all the six Councils are in agreement what should be done to carry forward. The Clerk reported that she had received an email from one of the Board Directors along with copies of the centre's profit and loss accounts for the last 4 months, the names of some people that they hope will soon join the Board and also a copy of the draft business plan. The Clerk reported that she had forwarded this email to all Members. It was agreed after a discussion to pay this month’s contribution.
K   Dyffryn Snooker Club
The Clerk reported that she had received an email from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams regarding the above club who stated that he had a conversation with Mr. Mark Hughes who had said that the snooker club was in a difficult situation with a shortage of officers, members and rising electricity costs. He wanted to hold a meeting tonight to fold the club but Cllr. Jones Williams had explained to him that this was too short a notice to take such action without the members, local residents and the Community Council being notified and given at least two weeks notice of such a meeting.
The snooker club was taken into account when the grants were given to renovate the village hall.

In his view the Community Council should do what it can to save the snooker club as it is an amenity for the local residents and an amenity that must not be allowed to disband. It was made known that a meeting to discuss the future of this club had been arranged for the 16th of this month and the Chairman agreed to attend this meeting.
5.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
Received a letter from the above informing the Council that they are carrying out resurfacing work on the A496 from the village hall to the 30 m.p.a sign as well as the unclassified Tyddyn y Felin Road during this month.
B    Snowdonia National Park

Received a copy of the Draft Review Report Snowdonia Local Development Plan and asking for the Council's views on it by the 12th of May. Cllr. Evan Owen agreed have a look at it.
5.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £64,898.65 in the current account and  £4,591.69 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £246.40 (wages) + £161.60 costs = £408.00 
Evergreen                     -  £335.00 –   cut grass in cemeteries

Mr. G. J. Williams        -    £84.00  -   cut grass in Parc Morlo and Penybont Garden

Mr. Gary Martayn        - £646.50  -   cut grass in play parks, football field and around benches x 3

Audit Wales                 -   £600.00  -  external audit 2018/19, 2019/20 and 2020/21

BHIB Insurance Ltd    - £1,954.27 –  Council’s insurance
Barmouth Printers     -    £335.00  -  print 100 copies of the questionaire

Monies received since last meeting
Gwynedd Council - £25,000 – half the precept
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Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £120.00 - translation services
Applications for financial contributions

Village Hall Committee     - £3,000.00

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure - £921.98 – monthly donation
5.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS

Concern was voiced that the car park near Talybont toilets was always full because local people parked their cars there all the time and because of this there was no place to park there for some to go for walks or use the toilets. It was agreed to send a letter to Gwynedd Council about this and ask them if it would be possible to install a pay and display machine there.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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